
NATIONAL TRIBAL TRANSPORTATION FACILITIES INVENTORY UPDATE 2022-
PYRAMID LAKE PAIUTE TRIBE 

The NTTFI refers to public roads that are located within or provides access to an Indian Reservation or Indian trust lands.   
The Pyramid Lake Transportation Planning office is asked to update our Indian Roads Inventory on a yearly basis and 
evaluate what needs to be added, changed or deleted from our list of roadways on the reservation. 

The Transportation Planning office and Roads Maintenance Department are funded through the BIA based on the number 
of roads and types of maintenance associates with the transportation routes listed on the National Tribal Transportation 
Inventory.   

During this process we generally engage with the public through public meeting venues to get feedback on roads 
maintenance and adding or deleting roads in each community. 

There are several roads and multi-use walking paths that we would like to add as well as some new access roads and boat 
docks on Pyramid Lake. 

Here is our proposed list so far: 

• Pelican boat ramp pavement 

• Extension of Sutcliffe loop road w/boat dock (Marina Beach) 

• Sutcliffe community building parking lot and paved road 

• Extension of hard scrabble creek road to the ranch 

• Sutcliffe community multi-use walking paths (Pawkwe, Tufa Rock, Desert Flower, Jigger Bob) 

• Wadsworth multi-use walking paths 4-8th street and surrounding community  

• Extension of Wadsworth Cemetery with road upgrades 

• Brady Hill Neighborhood multi use walking paths 

• Extension of Church Street with addition of more land for cemetery plots 

• Basin Road to Pyramid Lake High School multi-use walking path 

• Basin Road community multi-use walking paths (Basin and new housing area) 

• Due to COVID 19 in person public meetings are prohibited by the Tribe.  We are asking for your assistance to 
complete this task. 

For your safety, due to COVID 19 in person public meetings are prohibited by the Tribe.  We are reaching out to you to 
respectfully request your assistance to complete this public comment task. 

If you can share any other routes you may like to see added or have comments on the proposed list let us know and we are 
open to feedback and any ideas for additions to our inventory.  You can send your comments by email to our department 
staff at  sely-mendes@plpt.nsn.us or send a hard copy to the Pyramid Lake Paiute Tribe, Transportation Planning 
Department at P.O. box 256 Nixon, Nevada 89424.  Please respond by January 3rd 2022.  THANK YOU! 

We are hopeful that you will be able to respond and help us to understand the needs of each community for safe, efficient 
and accessible roads and pedestrian pathways. 

Sincerely, 

Sherry Ely Mendes, Transportation Safety Coordinator 

Pyramid Lake Paiute Tribe, Transportation Planning Department 
P.O. Box 256 
Nixon, Nevada 89424 
(775) 574-1000 

mailto:sely-mendes@plpt.nsn.us

